

## **Wendy Strangeway**

From:

Planning

Sent:

05 December 2016 12:54

To:

Planning

Subject:

Comments on NYM/2016/0817/FL - Case Officer Mrs H Saunders - Received from Mr Robert Giles at Ryders Barn, Marsh Lane,, Gt Canfield, Dunmow, Essex, CM61JX

Dear Sirs,

Reference planning application NYM/2016/0817/FL South Moor Farm Airstrip

I wish to add my support to this application and as an occasional user of light aircraft would anticipate using this strip sporadically as a means of touring the local area and staying in local hotels/guest houses etc.

It is important to add that the use of the land as a grass airstrip has been proven by ecologists to enhance wildlife of many kinds. The grass holds insect life and encourages birds, small mammals and a range of wildlife not usually found in grazed farm land.

I ask the local authority to view this proposal as an important addition to the assets of the region and approve the application.

Kind regards,

R Giles

Comments made by Mr Robert Giles of Ryders Barn, Marsh Lane,, Gt Canfield, Dunmow, Essex, CM61JX
Preferred Method of Contact is Email

Comment Type is Comment

